



AMERICAN INSTITUTE of ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS

345 East Forty-Seventh Street, New York 17, N. Y.

PLAZA 2-6800 (AREA CODE 212)

September 27, 1961

Professor J. H. Mulligan, Chairman AIEE Education Committee Dept. of Electrical Engineering New York University University Heights Bronx 53, New York

REPORT TO UET

Dear Professor Mulligan:

Recently the Secretaries of the five Founder Societies were requested by the President of United Engineering Trustees to report on the educational activities of their organizations. There was strong inference that, if a significant contribution to education could be demonstrated in the aggregate of these reports, a major Philanthropic Foundation might be interested in granting substantial aid to such educational programs.

Enclosed is a copy of the report submitted by AIEE. This report is preliminary in character. It is to be edited and integrated with similar reports from the other four Founder Society Secretaries before submission to the Foundation Board in December.

I think you should know what has been reported and have the opportunity to correct and amplify it before it becomes a part of the UET compilation.

Please treat the reference to a potential grant as confidential.

Cordially yours,

N. S. Hibshman

Executive Secretary

NSH: amd

cc: Mr. W. H. Chase

Mr. B. G. A. Skrotzki

Mr. Bradley Cozzens

Mr. R. R. Krezdorn

Mr. D. T. Michael